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Our Ref:  AK/JW
09 April 2021

Parents/Guardians of Loanhead Primary School and Early Childhood Centre
LOANHEAD PRIMARY SCHOOL – TREE REMOVAL
We wanted to advise you of some imminent works to the trees within the grounds of the School that requires to be undertaken for safety reasons. 

During the final stages of landscaping works as part of the project to refurbish and extend the school some damage has been caused to the roots of the lime trees along the site boundaries. A specialist tree survey and report was subsequently commissioned by the Council which has advised that there is a potential risk the trees could be blown down in high winds.  This affects the eight trees at the Loanhead Street boundary and eight trees at the Dick Road boundary and the recommendation, supported by the Council’s Arboricultural Officer our Health and Safety Manager is that they need to be removed.

It is with real regret that these well-established trees will have to now be removed as safety is our number one priority. Due to the age and position next to the boundary of the school, the recent damage has compounded existing issues with the root structure, reducing their stability.
                                                                                                     

Therefore in conjunction with the Council’s Arboricultural Officer, our Health & Safety Manager and the Contractor, a specialist tree surgeon has been appointed to remove the trees. Works are scheduled to commence on Wednesday 14th April starting with removal of the trees at Dick Road and following on with the trees at Loanhead Street with completion by Tuesday 20th April. This will allow the pupils to return safely to the school for Wednesday 21st April as originally planned. Due to the proximity of the trees to Dick Road and Loanhead Street partial closure of both roads will be required during the works. 

It is the intention to replace the removed trees with new semi-mature trees of a similar lime species at around 5m tall and which would be more easily maintained in future. A new planting scheme will be developed in consultation with the school community and programming of this replacement will be agreed in conjunction with the Council’s Arboricultural Officer and Planning Service, although is likely to be in the next planting season later in the year. 

I appreciate this will have a significant impact on the school environment and I hope you understand the pressing circumstances and the need for us to take this action now.  

Yours faithfully, 
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Andrew Kennedy
Head of Facilities and Property Management



